AFRIFIRENET

March 2005 newsletter

Dear all,

I have decided to get this newsletter out now, just to make sure we communicate regularly. Another newsletter might follow soon after this communication, with more international news from GFMC. Although I was originally planning to get this one off earlier, towards the end of February 2005, I simply just could not provide the time to do so, because of various other pressing issues. Sorry about that. However, I am sure the next newsletter will come out after a much shorter period of time.

The Western Cape region of SA

While most of the African summer rainfall south of the equator was not experiencing serious wildfires, the winter rainfall of the Western Cape in South Africa was hit by a very serious drought with numerous fires occurring. At the time of writing the drought continues in this area, and the heat wave experienced during the first week of March 2005 has aggravated the fire danger to extreme levels. In some places air temperatures as high as 45C have been recorded, with a strong southeasterly wind blowing day after day. Our members in the Western Cape are invited to continue to update me about the situation.

Fires in dry regions

After the 2004 fire season in Southern Africa, I have noted that fires are occurring more and more in the dry regions of Southern Africa, notably in the Northern Cape and North-West Provinces of South Africa, Botswana and Namibia. This also goes for our members living in the dry countries north of the equator. Afrifirenet members living in those areas – or who have information about fires there - are requested to provide me with detail  about the nature of these fires, particularly with regard to the following:

· Period (years) of absence of fires, before the 2004 fires occurred.

· Place/Region where the fire/fires was/were experienced.

· Nature of the fuel base

· Estimated area burned

· Fire weather information (fire danger index – if available - days since rain, wind speed, air temperature and relative humidity)

· Damage done

· Any other information

We normally forget these parts of Africa with rare fire occurrences, although they are sometimes of a very serious nature. By providing more information about these wildfires burning uncontrolled in our drier regions, we can update our databases, which are now either very thin in terms of information/data or even non-existing. We know a lot about fires in the higher rainfall areas of Africa, but very little about fires in the drier parts. I am sure we can put a nice publication together for the International Forest Fire News? Let us target major fires (100 ha or more), which occurred in these regions during 2004. I am prepared to edit the material before sending it to GFMC.

Urban Interface problems

Then I feel that the thorny issue of Urban Interface fire problems should be addressed in Africa, because it is grossly neglected. Although in South Africa most serious fires in informal settlements are started within such communities, urban interface-related fire damage is increasing dramatically, and I am very worried about the total disregard of the danger of these threats. In South Africa houses are still being built right into natural vegetation such as fynbos, savanna or montane grassland, with total disregard of the extreme fire hazards in this way being created under our noses. I can think of numerous such “time-bombs” in my region alone.

House Survival meter

An issue linked to these urban-interface problems, is that a computer-based system should be developed, such as they have in Australia to evaluate (measure) house survival, but then adapted for African conditions. Then we have a measure by which these problem areas can be quantified in terms of house survival evaluation. This information can then also be used to put such required measures into Law, to enforce it. How about it DWAF? Such a project will not be too costly, and is urgently required. The Australian program is freely available, and just needs some “tuning up”. OK you guys and ladies, please comment. All feedback will be published in future Afrifirenet newsletters.

I think you have by this time noticed that I am trying to get some comments from our members about certain issues, which I think require attention. I am looking forward to your ideas and comments to my e-mail address: nderonde@dorea.co.za . You are also welcome to provide me with similar topics for future newsletters.

Lastly, please check the new updated address list if all your information is there, and if not, let me know what Alex Held from GFMC must change/add. This is of vital importance to reach all of you.

Kind regards from “edge” (sEDGEfield) of the Indian Ocean,

Neels de Ronde 

